
 

QUALITY – Living lives of quality is a reflection on 

all that we do. It is about doing our best in our 
relationships, in our roles, our studies, being a great 
teammate.  

What are some ways that we can live that quality to 
others? 
In what ways is it important to do the best that you 
can do?  
Why is this always difficult? 
To understand what we mean by quality, think of the 
word better.  
Imagine If I had better relationships, better health, a better job.  
And to understand quantity, consider the words more and less.  
If I had more money, more time, more comfort, more talents.  
Or if I had less stress, less of a crazy schedule, less health problems, less family issues.  

Jesus demonstrated quality by the way he lived and died. He showed love, forgiveness, humility, 
patience, and self-control to name a few. You might know some of these as our values or the Fruits 
of the Spirit.  

We too can try and live like Jesus did. 

2 Peter 1:5-7 

For this very reason, make every effort to add to your faith goodness; and to goodness, 
knowledge; and to knowledge, self-control; and to self-control, perseverance; and to perseverance, 
godliness; and to godliness, mutual affection; and to mutual affection, love. 

If we are the best we can be, then we can show others how to live and shine our light. 

Matthew 5:14-16 You are the light of the world. A town built on a hill cannot be hidden. Neither do 
people light a lamp and put it under a bowl. Instead, they put it on its stand, and it gives light to 
everyone in the house. In the same way, let your light shine before others, that they may see your 
good deeds and glorify your Father in heaven. 

Dear Jesus,  

Thank you for showing us how to live our lives. Help us to strive to be the best we can be and shine 
our light so that others see how to live as well. Amen 
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ACTING PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

Welcome to Week 7. A big thank you to staff and parents for a very successful Year 3 camp last week. 

The Twilight Music Recitals last week provided three evenings of very enjoyable entertainment. I hope that all who 

attended felt as proud as I did. Thank you, Miss Ellwood, for coordinating these fabulous evenings. This evening we look 

forward to finding out more about Arts @ St Paul’s. Please join us for this exciting event at 5pm in the GLAD Centre.  

Thank you for your cooperation and for organising your students for swimming lessons. Students are permitted to wear 
Sports Uniform every day. This allows the students to change with greater ease. 

As we approach the end of the year, various functions are planned. This includes the End of Year, Graduation and Awards Service at Tullawong Hall 

on Tuesday 30 November. Invitations have been sent to each family for this. 

Have a great week. 

Lois Kube 

Acting Principal 

Diary Dates 2021 

Wednesday 17 November  

Year 4B Bike Education Excursion to PCYC 

Redcliffe  

Friday 19 November  

Pupil Free Day  

Teachers Proofing Reports 

Wednesday 24 November 

Kindy Graduation  

Monday 29 November  

Year 3 Football Championships  

Year 6 Graduation Dinner  

Tuesday 30 November 

Prep—Year 6 End of Year Graduation 

Service at 6pm  

Wednesday 01 December  

Free Dress Day—End of Term 4  

St Paul’s Lutheran Church Sunday Services 
are on Sunday at 9:00am and online via 
Facebook and YouTube. 
 

If you have questions about the Christian 
Faith, please contact Pastor Mike on 
0421 131 965 or 5432 4419 

55 Smiths Road, Caboolture, Qld 4510   07 5495 5899           WWW.STPAULSLPS.QLD.EDU.AU           postmaster@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au  
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2021 SCHOOL THEME - WISDOM - The Lord gives Wisdom [Proverbs 2:6]  

Knowledge comes from Learning. Wisdom comes from Living. Anthony Douglas Williams.  

FROM THE ACTING DEPUTY PRINCIPAL  
 

Movember 

Movember is here and you may have noticed Mr Nicholl’s new look. This year I’ve been taking it more 

seriously than ever and will be really driving the fundraising on behalf of Movember and the push for 

awareness and support for mental health and suicide prevention. If you would like to donate, this link 

will take you straight to my Mospace page. https://movember.com/m/MattyNicholls?mc=1 

 

 

Leadership 2022 
Interviews for School Captain positions are being held later this week. Announcements for our new captains will be during whole school assembly, 
Week 8, on Friday 26 November, 8.35am. Parents are invited to observe the announcement.  
 
Swimming lessons  
Swimming lessons are happening this week and next. Monday to Thursday both weeks. Please remember to name all of your child’s belongs. It 

makes it so much easier to get it back to the rightful owner.  
 

Pupil Free Day 
Please note that this Friday 19th November is a Pupil Free Day as our teachers will be Proofing Reports.  
 

End of Year Graduation and Awards Evening 
There is an expectation that students attend the End of Year Graduation and Awards Evening on Tuesday 30 November at the Tullawong Hall. All 
families will be asked to respond to attendance through Parent Lounge. 

 

Mr Nicholls quiz corner 

Last week the challenge was:  November 5th, an infamous day in UK history, The Gunpowder Plot. An attempt to 

blow up parliament and the King in 1605. Guy Fawkes is the most known member of the group, but who was the 

brains behind the operation? Answer: Robert Catesby 

This weeks challenge: The Welsh name is Sion Corn, in German its Weihnachtsmann, in Norway its Julenisse. 

What is it in English? 

Matt Nicholls 

Acting Deputy Principal  

 

HEAD OF TEACHING AND LEARNING  

Family Book Club  

This term we will be exploring the book The Polar Express. Students can borrow a copy of this book from the GLAD 
Centre for a special, month-long loan to read with their families. On the 22nd November from 3:30-5:30pm, we will 
have a family movie afternoon complete with sleeping bags and pillows in the GLAD Centre.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Emma Bird 
Head of Teaching and Learning  

https://movember.com/m/MattyNicholls?mc=1
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Mission Statement:   St Paul’s Lutheran Primary School equips our community of learners with a Christian world view for living through sharing the love of Jesus.  Our inclusive 

community provides a quality future-focused education in an ever-changing world, encourages excellence and inspires a love of active lifelong learning. 

INSIDE STORY: Performing Arts 
CLASSROOM MUSIC  

In Prep, Year 1 and Year 2, we are singing, playing and moving to music. Students are enjoying the 

games, rhymes and action songs. We are also exploring music literacy. Year 2 students are enjoying learning 

about different types of string instruments too.   

In Year 3, we are singing and playing chime bars and composing and performing our Graphic Scores. Students 

are enjoying listening to and analysing, “In the Hall of the Mountain King” and “Morning Mood” from   Greig’s 

Peer Gynt Suite and learning the difference between Simple and                  Compound Time.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Year 4 we are studying Prokofiev’s “Peter and the Wolf”, writing in staff notation, playing the glockenspiel 

and learning how to coordinate our voice and body by singing while tapping the beat in one hand and tapping 

the rhythm in the other hand.  

In Year 5, we are playing the glockenspiel, writing melodies and learning about Beethoven’s Choral Symphony, 

listening to different versions of his famous melody that was used for the hymn, Joyful Joyful, and the European 

National Anthem. The Year  5 string students performed their own version of Ode to Joy at the Twilight Recital 

last week. Games are still fun in Year 5 too! 

 

In Year 6 we are playing the ukulele and learning about popular song structure and Indigenous Pop Fu-

sion Music.  

 

 

TWILIGHT MUSIC RECITALS  
Last week we were treated to an array of impressive performances from our young musicians. 

What an accomplishment. All that practice paid off! Here are some highlights.  
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UNIFORM SHOP  

Monday 8.00-9.00am & 

Wednesday 8.00-9.00am 

& 2.30-3.30pm. 

Orders can be submitted 

online on Flexischools or 

ordered through the school 

office and delivered to 

students on uniform shop 

days. 

SCHOOL TIMES 

8.00am 

Students Supervised 

8.20am 

Warning Bell to Classes 

8.30am 

Learning Begins 

10.50am - 11.30am 

Morning Recess 

12.50pm - 1.30pm 

Lunch  

3.00pm 

End of School Day 

ASSEMBLY TIME 

Friday 8.35am 

Week 8— Whole School   

CHAPEL TIME 

Whole School Chapel  

Wednesday 8.35am 

@StPaulsLutheranPrimary School 

@StPaulsLutheranKindy 

@SPLCCaboolture 

@SPLPSBuySwapSell 

@StPaulsLPSAlumni  
 

Join the P&F closed group: 
https://www.facebook.com/
groups/SPLPSPandF/ 

To advertise in our Newsletter please email newsnewsletter@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au 

 

INSIDE STORY: Performing Arts  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Carol Ellwood        
Performing Arts Coordinator and Teacher  

PHYSICAL EDUCATION  

St Paul's welcomes a variety of external outdoor education  
program and opportunities into the school community and will 
endeavor to network and keep these great partnerships for the 
benefit of the students. Last week, Year 6 boys were invited to 
play in some friendly lunchtime Basketball matches against St 
Peter's & St Eugene's, where their talents were tested. Year 4-6 
students had a special opportunity to give Floorball, a sport on 
the rise, a good go!  
 

 

 

 

Jessica Schneider  
PE Teacher & Sports Coordinator  
 

 

CELEBRATING STUDENTS AWARDS  

Year 3  Mazai A.  
Owen R.  
Lilly B.  
Harrison W.  

Working hard on focus and listening.  
Working hard on focus and listening.  
Being an excellent spotter on the low ropes course.  
Showing great perseverance on Year 3 camp.  
 

Year 4 
 

Mason G.  
 
Liam T. 
 
Nate K.  
Ava M.  

Working with increasing independence and diligence to improve the 
quality of their work.  
Working with increasing independence and diligence to improve the 
quality of their work.  
Showing courage by giving all things a go at his new school.  
Showing courage by giving all things a go at her new school.  
 

Year 5 
 

Ava L.  
 
Chelsea M.  
 
Caleb F.  
 
Connor E.  
 
Callum B.  
 
Aiden M.  

Demonstrating the leadership skills of positivity and dependability 
while on camp.  
Demonstrating the leadership skills of positivity and dependability 
when on camp.  
Demonstrating the leadership skills of enthusiasm and organisation 
while on camp.  
Demonstrating the leadership skills of persistence and positivity while 
on camp.  
Demonstrating the leadership skill of consistently encouraging his peers 
while on camp.  
Demonstrating the leadership skill of consistently encouraging his peers 
while on camp.   
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